Fishhawk Lake Recreation Club, Inc.

Board of Trustees Meeting

Board and Committee Reports Only

January 13, 2007

Kinton Fowler announced the January 13, 2007 Board of Trustees meeting is cancelled.  Steve Butsko and Allen Tuck are absent and therefore there is a lack of a quorum.  Committee reports will be accepted.  No motions or actions will be taken.

Kinton called for volunteers to serve on the Board of Trustees. Three members is not a practical way to run a board. The previous board consisted of 9 members.  The By-laws allow for up to 10 board members.  Please contact the Fishhawk office if interested in volunteering.

A question was raised regarding how the By-laws allow for seating of board volunteers mid-term.  The current board makes selections from those volunteering to fill the vacancies.
Jean Martwick announced she would reconsider her resignation and rejoin the board as Vice President.

Gary Rinehart also announced he would reconsider and rejoin the board and Vic Dykstra offered to rejoin the board and finish his term.  A question was asked regarding these board members resuming their positions if their resignations have not been accepted. Gary referenced By-Laws Article 3, Section 3.9, Vacancies. Kinton stated he would like to share the decision with Steve and Allen to re-instate these board members.
BOARD REPORTS

Treasurer:  Kinton Fowler – As of December 31, 2006, the lake was $8,345 under it’s spending budget.  This is due primarily to nothing having been spent this year for spoils removal and higher than budgeted income from transfer fees.

As Treasurer and temporary chair of the Personnel Committee, I would like to respond to a statement in Gary Rinehart’s letter of resignation.  Gary states that: “Tim misidentified an expense that he charged on FLRC credit card as a “Training Certificate” when it actually was a payment for a subscription to a non board approved organization.” I informed Gary that the charge was categorized by Tim on the credit card statement as “Training.”  Upon further investigation, I found that it was for a manual for managers of HOAs, which was ordered through the Community Association Institute of which FLRC is a member.  Tim felt that it would be a useful tool to help him as the Lake Manager.  He also provided copies to the Long Range Planning Committee, but did not order it at their request.  In retrospect, Tim should have asked for approval from the Personnel Committee chair, but did not as it was under the $500.00 threshold for board approval.  Since then, the board has made it a clear policy that discretionary items such as this must be first approved by the appropriate board member for that budgeted expense item.

I have ordered and paid for a three year fidelity bond to protect the FLRC assets from embezzlement and misuse by employees or board members per the motion passed at the December board meeting.  As a point of information, the Lake Manager does not have access to the checkbook or any FLRC bank accounts.  Only the Treasurer and the President have access to those accounts.  For the Lake Manager’s and the Treasurer’s convenience, he is allowed to use the FLRC credit card.

Legal/Special:  Report submitted by Tim Couch:  Dues remain unpaid on three lots. Gary will review legal action being taken on Lot 19 and 20. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Personnel: Kinton Fowler – no report

Architectural Committee: Report given by Kathy Cardona - Several applications reviewed. Kathy reminded everyone to be sure information on plot plans is large enough to read.  One complaint regarding drainage onto adjacent property discussed. 
Security: Kathy Cardona – Member reported serious power line damage which could have resulted in fire.  WOEC will help with tree maintenance around their power lines.  Cardona’s conducted a visual inspection after the storm to report damage. Please check upcoming edition of the newsletter for Security report. Please call the office if you have a special request for the Security patrol. One more patrol volunteer is still needed. 
A question was raised regarding who’s responsibility it is to remove trees that may eventually cause damage to property.  A property owner may apply to the Architectural Committee for tree removal. Also, WOEC has the right to remove trees on their easement. 

Social: Report given by Mary Post -  A calendar of social events has been posted on the bulletin boards. Game night is the first Saturday of each month. 18 attended the last game night. Bingo night is coming up and about 25 people attended the New Year’s Eve party.
REO: No report

LRP: Heather Berg -  Added a new member, Mike Kolsut, to the group this month.  With this addition, the date and time of the regularly scheduled meeting has been changed to Board Meeting Saturday. The committee plans to meet today and has requested a 12:00 time slot in the clubhouse.  Tim and Heather plan to attend a CAI speaker event next week regarding Senate Bill 995, Reserve Studies and Investment Strategies.
Dredging:  Tim Couch – Spoils pond excavation is done until spring.  Approximately 1000-1200 yards were removed from the North spoils pond and will soon be available for members use. A suggested time and date for members to have their trucks filled by the backhoe would be Board Meeting Saturday between 1 and 4 starting in April. Time is needed now to prep the road, left over material will be hauled to a local field.  Approx. 5000-6000 cubic yards of sediment have been removed from the lake since June.  We will be running the dredge until the end of February and then do maintenance until the new cycle starts on June 1. A new spill containment boom has been purchased.
Lake Manager Report:  Tim Couch - Street sweeper update: Cowlitz Clean Sweep swept the roads. $100/hr plus $50 travel time. Cost will typically be about $250.00 each time. Vic reported that having CCS do the work is more cost effective than renting a sweeper.   WOEC will return after the first of the year to re-assess line maintenance. NPDES Permit has been approved and we are now operating the WWTP under a new 5 year permit.  Thanks to Security coordinator Kathy Cardona and also Joe Cardona for recording storm damage and reporting it to the office. 89 members were contacted regarding damage or power failure. It is highly important to conserve water during a power failure. The Water Treatment Plant cannot operate during a power failure.   Thank you to the following volunteers: Storm clean-up- Bob Yoder, Butch Sasse, Father Rock, Marianne Coy and Jon Ruby. SOP Manuals – Dave White, Website – Terry Bieritz, Snow Removal – Jon Ruby
Executive Secretary: The office received thank you notes from Mist/Birkenfeld Fire Dept. for Fishhawk’s participation in the Share the Spirit program. Regarding the Fishhawk website, Fishhawklake.com remains the official website for the lake. The webmaster, Terry Bieritz is eager and willing to continue to maintain, update and improve the site. We encourage anyone with ideas or suggestions for improvement to contact the office. 
OLD BUSINESS
Liability for play area.  Received notice from the insurance provider that a ground cover must be added under the play structure. Medium grind,  fresh ground fir is scheduled to be delivered at a cost of $180.00 per load.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

Long time resident Patty Decker passed away in December. A contribution will be sent to the organization of the family’s choice. No memorial service at Fishhawk is planned at this time per the Decker family wishes. Tree damage to the Decker’s home was discussed.
Jean Martwick asked for reconsideration of the recyling program because the bins were not full last month

As a reminder, this was not an official board meeting.  The reports given were recorded and will be available for acceptance at the February meeting. 
Meeting adjourned 10:30 a.m.
Barbara Compton, Executive Secretary

